Charles Greaves, Grade 6

Saint Luke School

VEX Robotics is very special to me.  This is my second year in robotics and I have enjoyed it a lot.  Last year’s competition was called Clean Sweep and that was my first year.  My advisor is Mrs. Desy and she has taught, encouraged, and helped each and every person that has wanted to join.  Also, I competed on the 4th and 5th grade robotics team at Omaha, Nebraska.  The competition was called Crazy Cube, which was similar to another game called Elevation. 
There are many coaches who have taught me through this wonderful experience including some students.  Those students were on the original team and they are Jason Salvador, Katelyn Stone, and Bryan Kuan.  There are two more members on the original team, but they are in high school now.  Also, I have been learning how to program a robot and this has encouraged me to continue Robotics all the way through high school and possibly into college.  This year has been a lot more exciting since the competition is pretty challenging and because the World competition is going to be held at Walt Disney World! Our team robot has won every competition it has competed in and I really want to go to Orlando, Florida.  I know for sure that I will be going to Omaha for the Nationals Competition. Vex Robotics has been very fun and exciting for me and I will definitely continue with Robotics.
